MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

DECEMBER 21, 2004, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Schmidt, Parker, Martel

Audience: 38 +

Absent:  None







1. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting convened at 7:30 p.m.

2. Public Comments:  None.

3. Minutes of November 8, 2004 meeting were approved and filed for audit.

4. Expenditures were approved as submitted.

5. Reports were received from EMS, Fire Dept., Treasurer, Zoning Administrator and AC E911 Central Dispatch.

6. Announcements: Volunteers are needed for future vacancies on Township Boards and Commissions and additional EMS & Fire Dept. personnel are always needed.  Employment Applications are available in the Township Office.  Correspondence: Thank you letter from Jim and Barb Smith for recent Resolution of Appreciation.

7. Charitable Gaming License Resolution: Motion by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously by roll call vote to approve the Local Governing Body Resolution for Charitable Gaming Licenses for The League of Extraordinary Outdoorsmen as requested in letter of Dec. 14 from Tim Paczesny.  This will enable them to apply for a license to raffle a donated boat and trailer.  This organization was created to introduce the outdoors to our local youths.

8. Public Safety Building “Alternative Design/Build Bids” Opening:  Bids were received from Grand Traverse Construction and FED.  A representative from Elmer’s made a presentation on the GTC proposed construction, which follows closely the approved design specs.  The proposed construction from FED was reviewed without representation and is a basic highbred pre-engineered steel building.  There was lengthy discussion followed by opening of the bids.  The GTC proposal was submitted at $120.29 a square foot for a total of $1,888,500 with a possible additional savings of $110,000 in engineering savings based on whether certain changes would meet the criteria of the departments.  The FED proposal was submitted at a cost of $1,087,000 with an additional $46,300 for options related to the roof, insulation and painting of exposed structural steel.  After more discussion, it was decided to ask FDFAC (Fire Dept. Facilities Advisory Committee) to address the PSB building needs again.  Schmidt suggested the committee consider the feasibility of combining township offices in the building to utilize dual usages.  Margaret Dawson was added to the FDFAC committee.

9. Township Hall Remodeling-update by Tony Essen, DEM:  Not addressed in lieu of possibility of incorporating offices into PSB building.  Findings of 
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            structural damage to the hall has raised concerns over whether remodeling is the

            most economical way to go.

10. ZBA Appointment:  A. Martel expressed desire to complete his term on the ZBA, therefore there is no vacancy.  As a board member, he will not be able to continue as ZBA chairman.

11. Township Board Representative to the Planning Commission:  Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to appoint George Parker as Board Representative to the Planning Commission. 

12. Board of Review Appointments/Reappointments:  Motion by Martel, seconded and passed unanimously by roll call vote to reappoint S. Dawson, D. Gaskell, and E. Klooster to the Board of Review for another two year term.

13. Correspondence from Twp. Planning Commission Regarding Weekly Rentals:  Tabled due to late hour.

14. Township Board Concerns:  None.

15. Public Comments:  None.

The meeting adjourned at 11:05 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

